RECORDS OF PROCEEDINGS
CLARIDON TOWNSHIP December 2, 2024
REGULAR MEETING

The regular meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm with the
following members present: Trustees- Jonathan Tiber and Cooper
Sherman.

Ms. Olszewski took roll call for attendance. Mr. Tiber and Mr.
Sherman responded here.

MOTION TO APPROVE FOR MS. OLSZEWSKI TO TAKE TODAY’S MINUTES-

24-145

Motion by Mr. Tiber, second by Mr. Sherman to approve for Ms.
0lszewski to take today’s minutes. There was a discussion that Ms.
Hietanen was not able to attend tonight’s meeting. Roll call vote
was taken.

ROLL CALL VOTE:

Mr. Tiber: Aye, Mr. Sherman.

Motion carried.

NOVEMBER 18, 2024 REGULAR MEETING MINUTES-24-146

Motion by Mr. Sherman, second by Mr. Tiber to approve regular
meeting minutes of 11/18/2024 as written. There was no discussion
and a roll call vote was taken.

ROLL CALL VOTE:

Mr. Tiber: Aye, Mr. Sherman: Aye.

Motion carried.

PERSONNEL
MOTION TO HIRE MR. JOE STENGER AS FULL TIME MAINENANCE LEAD

EMPLOYEE- 24-146

Motion by Mr. Tiber, second by Mr. Sherman to hire Mr. Stenger as
full-time maintenance lead employee, at $65,000 per year. There was
a discussion that Mr. Stenger will not be needing healthcare
benefits from the Township. Roll call vote was taken.

ROLL CALL VOTE:

Mr. Tiber: Aye, Mr. Sherman: Aye.

Motion carried.

The BOT discussed possibly hiring another part time maintenance
employee, sometime in the near future.

They also discussed getting cell phones or Tand phone Tines for Ms.

Drollinger (new zoning inspector), and for Mr. Stenger (new
maintenance lead employee). Mr. Sherman will be looking into
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several different options and will present them at the next
meeting.

CREDIT CARD REVIEW

The BOT was presented with a credit card transaction review, and
the attestation was approved and signed by the vice chairperson,
Mr. Tiber.

MEETINGS

Next Trustee meeting will be held on 1/6/2025 at 6:00pm, next BZA
meeting will be held on 12/12/24 at 6:30pm, next Zoning Commission
meeting will be held on 12/23/24 at 7pm, and the next GCTA
dinner/meeting will be held on 1/8/25, and will be hosted by
Hambden Twp. There was a discussion that Mr. Tiber, Mr. Miller, Ms.
Drollinger, Mr. wWroblewski, and Mr. Rogers will be attending.

MOTION TO ADJOURN-24-147

Motion by Mr. Tiber, second by Mr. Sherman to adjourn the meeting.
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Mr. Tiber: Aye., Mr. Sherman: Aye:

Motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:28 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Li1ly Olszewski, J
Township Secretary
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